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There will come a day in which souls will awaken to the need of Mercy in the world and not only
sensitive hearts will feel the pressure of the chaos and the battle between the old human being and
the new time.

There will come a day, children, when the eyes that were only focused upon themselves - and that
believed that personal will was freedom - will see their illusions emerging in the face of Universal
Truth.

There will come a day in which the strength of a religion, by itself, will not be sufficient to maintain
the faith in the hearts of humankind. Those who are pure will recognize the need of unity and from
this, the religion of Love will emerge, to which all beliefs will unite. A true congregation of Faith
will emerge, which are the souls congregated by God to keep faith alive in the human heart, beyond
beliefs, cultures, nations…

There will come a day when the Kingdoms of Nature will be recognized as part of the Divine
Consciousness. That day will arrive late, and the evil caused to these kingdoms will already be
irreversible, for human life is sustained by the deterioration of nature.

Human beings will recognize the need to surrender to a new time, to a new Law, to a new world. To
maintain Faith alive, those congregated will teach that a pure essence is the only important thing to
not lose; all the rest can be recycled in the containers of the Universe, because not only the human
being, but all of this world, will need to be reborn again.

What is learned of Love will be kept in the essence of those who know to forgive and that, in spite
of their mistakes and their corrupted matter, will understand the essence of the Plan of God and will
accept it.

Those who remain pure of heart, body, mind and spirit will rebuild the world, and with their
sacrifice, will multiply Love and will prepare, for those who leave, a new opportunity for learning
to Love under other Laws and at another time.

Sacrifice will always be the doorway to an awakening and the growth of true Love, but it will not be
a burden in the hearts of those who understand and live the Will of God. Sacrifice will not have the
same meaning for the human mind as it has today. Love will be the Law and not the exception, and
sacrifice will be the vehicle for the fulfilment of this Law.

To many, My Words will seem a utopia, and to others, a great hope. Do not fear the tests that the
world lives and will live. Affirm your spirits in the Will of God and keep your hearts pure. Never
stop striving to love and forgive your neighbor.

There will come a day when this Love will become Law, and with a smile on your face, you will tell
those who come the history of the transformation and the redemption of humanity.
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Your Father and Friend,

The most Chaste Saint Joseph


